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Loneliness Survey Comparison Report Summary 
February 2024 

The surveys conducted in February 2024 shows that there are beneficiaries who feel lonely and 
anxious who need help and support from the FNC Centre. The survey result shows that the FNCC 
has made a significant impact in the lives of the beneficiaries, and they do find the activities and 
services provided by the FNC Centre of great satisfaction. This is similar to the previous reports 
on loneliness as there is a clear indication that the beneficiaries are taking part on the activities 
offered by the FNCC. All of the reports have shown that the FNC Centre has found activities and 
services that suit the needs and interests of the beneficiaries.  

Overall, in all the lessons/workshops the consensus seems to be that the lessons are very 
informative. This is a good sign for FNC Centre as it demonstrates that the teachers FNC Centre 
chooses are correct. However, the main consideration for improvement is that there needs to be 
some sort of discussion on how to make content more relevant to their needs as we would 
obviously like for our beneficiaries to be very positive in this regard. 

According to the surveys done in February 2024, there are some beneficiaries who experience 
loneliness and anxiety who require help and support from the FNC Centre. The survey result 
indicates that the FNCC has had a significant effect on the lives of the beneficiaries, and they are 
very satisfied with the activities and services offered by the FNC Centre. This aligns with the 
previous reports on loneliness as it shows that the beneficiaries are participating in the activities 
provided by the FNCC. All of the reports have demonstrated that the FNC Centre has identified 
activities and services that match the needs and interests of the beneficiaries. 
 
Overall, in all the lessons/workshops, the feedback seems to be that the lessons are very 
informative. This is a positive sign for FNC Centre as it shows that the teachers FNC Centre 
selects are appropriate. However, the main suggestion for improvement is that there should be 
some sort of discussion on how to make content more relevant to their needs as we would 
obviously want our beneficiaries to be very enthusiastic in this aspect. 

The surveys done in February 2024 indicate that some beneficiaries feel lonely and anxious and 
require assistance and support from the FNC Centre. The survey outcome shows that the FNCC 
has a significant effect on the lives of the beneficiaries, and they are very satisfied with the 
activities and services offered by the FNC Centre. This is consistent with the previous reports on 
loneliness as there is a clear sign that the beneficiaries are participating in the activities provided 
by the FNCC. All of the reports have shown that the FNC Centre has identified activities and 
services that match the needs and interests of the beneficiaries. 
 
Overall, in all the lessons/workshops the agreement seems to be that the lessons are very 
informative. This is a good indicator for FNC Centre as it shows that the teachers FNC Centre 
selects are appropriate. However, the main suggestion for improvement is that there needs to be 
some sort of discussion on how to make content more relevant to their needs as we would 
obviously want our beneficiaries to be very positive in this regard. 
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